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Friday 25th September

Dear Parents,
Well, we’ve made it to week three and so far so good.  The children have settled into new routines and procedures and there is some excellent learning taking place!  As far as Covid-19 is concerned we have had relatively low absence figures and these have been mainly due to difficulties finding an available test appointment, coupled with the inevitable fairly long delay waiting for the test results to arrive.  At the moment we have one parent in school who has tested positive and the family is isolating.  Today is the highest number of absences we’ve had relating to Covid-19 and that number is 8.
Dropping off and picking up
This seems to be going fairly well.  I think the new guidelines about mask-wearing coupled with the drop in temperature means that there is a lot less loitering going on – thank you for your cooperation with this!  Please bear in mind that if you have a sick child at home you should not be bringing them into school to pick up their siblings.
Homework and Blended Learning
As mentioned in my last newsletter, should we need to send a class home to isolate, we would be using the Seesaw App for home learning.  We sent out instructions to your email addresses two weeks ago which means that you should, by now, have downloaded the Family App and the Class App.  The former is principally for monitoring and communication purposes.  The Class App is there for the teachers to upload work for the children to complete and submit and for the teachers to provide feedback.  As a staff we have agreed that blended learning at Twiss Green will look like this:

· The White Rose Scheme will be used for teaching maths in all year groups. Direct feedback will be given 2-3 times per week.

· Bug Club will be used in YR – Y4 to provide core reading.  

· Y5 and Y6 will use a combination of Bug Club and Reading Plus. 

· Teachers will monitor the children’s work and provide feedback.

· Spelling will be taught as it usually is but spellings will be assigned to KS2 classes on a weekly basis (in order to catch up on the time lost in the spring and summer terms).  

· Writing activities will be planned so that the children receive teacher input on a daily basis, leading to a finished piece of work once a fortnight - direct feedback will be given 2-3 times per week.

· Science themes will be taught using resources from BBC, Twinkl etc

· Themed work tasks will be provided on a weekly basis. Purple Mash may be used for this.

The DfE recommendation is that children should be spending the same amount of time working at home as they would in school.  We will be suggesting that our children spend time outdoors each day doing some form of physical activity.  Teachers will also be providing stimulating and creative work for them to do to ensure that learning is varied and interesting.

Devices

It is very important that we have completely up-to-date information about the devices that you have at home for your children to use.  In order to ensure that we have up-to-date information you will be receiving a copy of the questionnaire sent out on 11th September.  As I said before, we do have a limited number of devices that could be borrowed in the event of lockdown and extra funding is going to be available – but we need to know where it is needed.
Below is a very truncated version of the Autumn Overview – we will do our very best to re-instate some of the items – watch this space!

Yours faithfully,

LA McGann
	AUTUMN TERM OVERVIEW

	7.9.20
	

	14.9.20
	House Captain elections in Year 6

	21.9.20
	Capoeira for Y6 begins (5 week unit)

	28.9.20
	

	5.10.20
	

	12.10.20
	

	19.10.20
	

	26.10.20
	Half-Term

	2.11.20
	After School Clubs start.

Open Week for YR intake 2021 (please call the school office to make an appointment)

	9.11.20
	Parents Evening

Anti-bullying Week

Remembrance

	16.11.20
	 No Pens Day 

	23.11.20
	

	30.11.20
	

	7.12.20
	Christmas Jumper Day 11th

	14.12.20
	Christmas Assembly (virtual)


Items that have been removed and may be included later 
Harvest


Mwanjati Assembly


Dress Down Day - fireworks

Fireworks Display

Children in Need 



Shoebox Appeal



Interfaith Week 

Choir to Golf Club 4th


Dress Down Day – C’mas Fair 

Christmas Fair 4th

Newchurch Tree Festival 12th

Coffee, Cakes and Carols 13th

Performance week
Parties




Christmas Dinner
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